DRAFT NOTES End of Season RECAP stakeholders Meeting 10/25/23 5:00 PM

Present remotely: Tim Carroll, Greg Craig, Police Chief Slavin, Warren Doty, Emma Mayhew, Aidan, Marshall Carroll, Deborah Hancock, Margaret Maida, Andy Goldman, Julie Flanders, Harbormaster Rossi, Matt Poole, Jeffrey Maida, Marie Larsen, Colin Ruel, Seth Karlinsky, James Malkin, Stanley Larsen, Jane Slater, Jan Buhrman, Carolyn Stoeber, Cathy Thompson, Sarah Cullen-Laux, Eunki Seonwoo, VG, Nettie Collin Ruel, Mara Flanagan, Ann Wallace, Deborah Zetterberg, Stanley Startzel, Betsy Larsen, Fred Khedouri, Diana DeBlase

Chief Slavin -good year satellite parking being utilized again.

Matt Poole –BOH menus at 2 markets attract allot of people. Trash

Safe place to walk for pedestrians. West of fog line very little space. Get real count of people and cars in Menemsha in summer, maybe utilize drone.

Jan Buhrman- Trash find ways to reduce and increase recycling. MVRD-

Create a subcommittee to look specifically at trash and recycling. Not just BOH. Start using funds (incentive \$ by state) work with other towns to get this island wide. Ask SB to do this. Island Eats working but we need more people working on this.

Collin Ruel- safer near fish markets and the corner too fast suggest a speed bump at the corner to slow people down.

Jane Slater- Hi

Betsey Larsen Sloan – agree about speed bumps need more than one. Trash can name 5 people who bring their household trash and put into town trash bins. Traffic and Ryan's policing people went really well this summer.

Warren Doty – Walkway used?

Ryan Rossi- not as popular as middle road. During rebuild of docks thinking of having a walkway added

Deb Hancock- bumps not enough

Stanley Larsen- Recycling packaging set up a composting station in Menemsha would be good. Traffic control worked well maybe have these same folk's guide people to the boardwalk. Went pretty smooth.

Deb Hancock- traffic control went way smoother than the past few years.

Fred Khedouri -West dock management big improvement with parking enforcement. Pedestrians on North rd challenging. Traffic calming science to this. Pavement change texture IE bricks etc.. can reduce speed. Boardwalk used by beach goers to the restroom.

James Malkin- Planning Board extensive work with an engineer and consultants for traffic issues there were some suggestions that have not been utilized yet maybe revisit the recommendations from the consultant.

Marshall Carroll held up map lines in Beach parking lot reconfigured **Ryan Rossi** recommended following this suggestion.

Warren Doty – maybe upgrading the boardwalk way.

Nettie Kent Ruel – Walkway across the gallery and the bite on the curve. If bite opened next year might need to consider a crosswalk

Betsy Sloan- Good idea Nettie. The parking stops people are driving up on. **Ryan Rossi** curb stops where not pinned prior to this year we pinned and now cars that were used to still pull up. Curbstops idea: the timber railing to protect the electrical units. Timber barrier to prevent cars entering the walkway.

Marshall Carroll- walkway was used a lot. Very important to have

Collin Ruel- timber barrier great idea like they have on State Beach. People want to walk the dock side make it more traversal for pedestrians.,

Jan Buhrman- Speed tables / crosswalk

Matt Poole – working with finite space in Menemsha. Give thought to create more space. Colorado trip really was great to see how they do it. Need more elbow room that is esthetically satisfactory to Chilmarkers.

Ryan Rossi – thank you to Police department for all of the assistance and support in Menemsha. Srg Vieira there almost every night. 78 cars at satellite parking. Lots of folks would like to have all day satellite parking.

Fred Khedouri – Nettie's traffic calming suggestion of crosswalk support that recommendation.